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Dear staff, parents and carers,  

Following the works notification issued to the school community on 7 February 2025, testing 
by an independent hygienist confirmed the presence of mould in the storerooms of 4 
classrooms in Building F.  

Remediation work, including the removal of affected wall sheets and shelving, was completed 
on 22 February with appropriate safety measures in place. 

The rooms were inspected by an independent hygienist and a clearance certificate was issued 
on Tuesday 4 March confirming the areas had been fully remediated.  

Contractors will now begin replacing the wall sheets and shelving.  

Work is expected to be completed in the coming weeks and students will then return to their 
classrooms for learning.  

Additionally, staff reported an odour in a demountable classroom, located near Building F, 
also on 4 March.  

Although no visible signs of mould were found, testing was conducted by an independent 
hygienist on Wednesday 5 March as a precaution.  

The classroom has been temporarily closed, while waiting for test results, and students have 
been relocated to alternate learning spaces. 

We will keep the community updated.  

The health, safety, and wellbeing of the school and the local community is our highest priority.  

Thank you for your cooperation during this important work.  


